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The king marvelled, he and his company, and praised God the Most High for that he had come thither; after which he turned to the eunuch and said
to him, 'What is this youth thou hast with thee?' 'O king,' answered he, 'this is the son of a nurse who belonged to us and we left him little. I saw
him to-day and his mother said to me, 'Take him with thee.' So I brought him with me, that he might be a servant to the king, for that he is an adroit
and quickwitted youth.' Then the king fared on, he and his company, and the eunuch and the youth with them, what while he questioned the former
of Belehwan and his dealing with his subjects, and he answered, saying, 'As thy head liveth, O king, the folk with him are in sore straits and not one
of them desireth to look on him, gentle or simple.'.32. The Khalif Hisham and the Arab Youth dxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? p. The Foxes and the Wolf
dccccxxi.Then she took the lute and smote thereon, after the fashion she had learnt from the Sheikh Iblis, so that Er Reshid's wit was dazed for
excess of delight and his understanding was confounded for joy; after which she improvised and sang the following verses:.EL MAMOUN AND
ZUBEIDEH (163).?THE FOURTH OFFICER'S STORY..Then she turned to the old man who had delivered her from the pit and prayed for him
and gave him presents galore and among them a myriad of money; (9) and they all departed from her, except her husband. When she was alone
with him, she made him draw near unto her and rejoiced in his coming and gave him the choice of abiding with her. Moreover, she assembled the
people of the city and set out to them his virtue and worth and counselled them to invest him with the charge of their governance and besought
them to make him king over them. They fell in with her of this and he became king and took up his abode amongst them, whilst she gave herself up
to her religious exercises and abode with her husband on such wise as she was with him aforetime. (10) Nor," added the vizier, "is this story, O
king of the time, more extraordinary or more delightful than that of the journeyman and the girl whose belly he slit and fled.".Then said the young
man, the villager's son, 'And I, O holy woman, my father brought us a woman who had been stoned, and my people tended her till she recovered.
Now she was surpassing of beauty; so I required her of herself; but she refused and clave fast to God (to whom belong might and majesty),
wherefore folly (8) prompted me, so that I agreed with one of the youths that he should steal clothes and coin from my father's house. Then I laid
hands on him [and carried him] to my father and made him confess. So he avouched that the woman was his mistress from the city and had been
stoned on his account and that she was of accord with him concerning the theft and had opened the doors to him, and this was a lie against her, for
that she had not yielded to me in that which I sought of her. So there befell me what ye see of punishment." And the young man, the thief, said, 'I
am he with whom thou agreedst concerning the theft and to whom thou openedst the door, and I am he who avouched against her falsely and
calumniously and God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) knoweth that I never did evil with her, no, nor knew her in any wise before
then.'.THE FAVOURITE AND HER LOVER. (174).? ? ? ? ? I had not left you, had I known that severance would prove My death; but what is
past is past, Fate stoops to no control..When she came to Alaeddin's shop, she sat down thereat and said to him, "May the day be blessed to thee, O
my lord Alaeddin! God prosper thee and be good to thee and accomplish thy gladness and make it a wedding of weal and content!" He knitted his
brows and frowned in answer to her; then said he to her, "Tell me, how have I failed of thy due, or what have I done to injure thee, that thou
shouldst play me this trick?" Quoth she, "Thou hast no wise offended against me; but this inscription that is written on the door of thy shop irketh
me and vexeth my heart. If thou wilt change it and write up the contrary thereof, I will deliver thee from thy predicament." And he answered, "This
that thou seekest is easy. On my head and eyes be it." So saying, he brought out a ducat (264) and calling one of his mamelukes, said to him, "Get
thee to such an one the scribe and bid him write us an inscription, adorned with gold and ultramarine, in these words, to wit, 'THERE IS NO
CRAFT BUT WOMEN'S CRAFT, FOR THAT INDEED THEIR CRAFT IS A MIGHTY CRAFT AND OVERCOMETH AND HUMBLETH
THE FABLES (265) OF MEN.'" And she said to the servant, "Go forthright.".? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he brought, full fair of shape and hue,
Whose collars, anklet-like, ring to the bridle-rein..So he did this, and when it was night, he covered the pit with a light covering, so that, whenas the
vizier stepped upon it, it would give way with him. Then he sent to him and summoned him to the presence in the king's name, and the messenger
bade him enter by the privy door. So he entered in thereat, alone, and when he stepped upon the covering of the pit, it gave way with him and he
fell to the bottom; whereupon the king's brother fell to pelting him with stones. When the vizier saw what had betided him, he gave himself up for
lost; so he stirred not and lay still. The prince, seeing him make no motion, [deemed him dead]; so he took him forth and wrapping him up in his
clothes, cast him into the billows of the sea in the middle of the night. When the vizier felt the water, he awoke from the swoon and swam awhile,
till a ship passed by him, whereupon he cried out to the sailors and they took him up..? ? ? ? ? Yea, all my passion and desire and love-longing in
verse, As pearls in goodly order strung it were, I did enshrine..Then the prince rose to him and embraced him and kissed him and entreated him
with honour. Moreover, he seated him in a chair and bestowed on him a dress of honour; and he turned to his father and said to him, 'This is the
king who pardoned me and this is his ear that I cut off with an arrow; and indeed he deserveth pardon from me, for that he pardoned me.' Then said
he to Bihkerd, 'Verily, the issue of clemency hath been a provision for thee [in thine hour of need].' And they entreated him with the utmost
kindness and sent him back to his own country in all honour and worship Know, then, O King," continued the youth, "that there is no goodlier thing
than clemency and that all thou dost thereof, thou shalt find before thee, a treasure laid up for thee.".When King Shah Bekht heard this, he said,
"Most like all they say of the vizier is leasing and his innocence will appear, even as that of the pious woman appeared." Then he comforted the
vizier's heart and bade him go to his house..Most like a wand of emerald my shape it is, trow I, ii. 245..48. Haroun Er Reshid with the Damsel and
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Abou Nuwas dc.? ? ? ? ? At their appointed terms souls die; but for despair My soul is like to die, or ere its term betide..? ? ? ? ? Bravo for her
whose loosened locks her cheeks do overcloud! She slays me with her cruelty, so fair she is and proud..? ? ? ? ? Raiment of silk and sendal, too, he
brought to us for gift, And me in marriage sought therewith; yet, all his pains despite,.? ? ? ? ? l. The Foolish Fisherman dccccxviii.Then she went
away, and when the girl's master came, she sought his leave to go with the old woman and he granted her leave. So the beldam took her and carried
her to the king's door. The damsel entered with her, unknowing whither she went, and beheld a goodly house and chambers adorned [with gold and
colours] that were no idol's chambers. Then came the king and seeing her beauty and grace, went up to her, to kiss her; whereupon she fell down in
a fit and strove with her hands and feet. When he saw this, he was solicitous for her and held aloof from her and left her; but the thing was grievous
to her and she refused meat and drink, and as often as the king drew near her, she fled from him in affright, wherefore he swore by Allah that he
would not approach her, save with her consent, and fell to guerdoning her with trinkets and raiment, but she only redoubled in aversion to him..Ali
of Damascus and Sitt el Milah, Noureddin, iii. 3..The Fifth Day.? ? ? ? ? In every rejoicing a boon (232) midst the singers and minstrels am
I;.[Then they all flew off in haste and] lighting down in the place where were their father Es Shisban and their grandfather the Sheikh Aboultawaif,
found the folk on the sorriest of plights. When their grandfather Iblis saw them, he rose to them and wept, and they all wept for Tuhfeh. Then said
Iblis to them, 'Yonder dog hath outraged mine honour and taken Tuhfeh, and I doubt not but that she is like to perish [of concern] for herself and
her lord Er Reshid and saying "All that they said and did (239) was false."' Quoth Kemeriyeh, 'O grandfather mine, there is nothing left for it but
[to use] stratagem and contrivance for her deliverance, for that she is dearer to me than everything; and know that yonder accursed one, whenas he
is ware of your coming upon him, will know that he hath no power to cope with you, he who is the least and meanest [of the Jinn]; but we fear that,
when he is assured of defeat, he will kill Tuhfeh; wherefore nothing will serve but that we contrive for her deliverance; else will she perish.' 'And
what hast thou in mind of device?' asked he; and she answered, 'Let us take him with fair means, and if he obey, [all will be well]; else will we
practise stratagem against him; and look thou not to other than myself for her deliverance.' Quoth Iblis, 'The affair is thine; contrive what thou wilt,
for that Tuhfeh is thy sister and thy solicitude for her is more effectual than [that of] any.'."Leave the mention of him. Who is at the door?" Quoth
Adi, "El Akhwes el Ansari." (54) "God the Most High put him away and estrange him from His mercy!" cried Omar. "Is it not he who said,
berhyming on a man of Medina his slave-girl, so she might outlive her master ... ?" [And he repeated the following line:].? ? ? ? ? e. The Story of
the Portress xviii.One day, I changed my clothes and putting money in my sleeve, sallied forth to explore the holes and corners of this city, and as I
was going about, I saw a handsome house. Its goodliness pleased me; so I stood looking on it, and behold, a lovely woman [at the lattice]. When
she saw me, she made haste and descended, whilst I abode confounded. Then I betook myself to a tailor there and questioned him of the house and
to whom it belonged. Quoth he, "It belongeth to such an one the notary, may God curse him!" "Is he her father?" asked I; [and he replied, "Yes."]
So I repaired in haste to a man, with whom I had been used to deposit my goods for sale, and told him that I desired to gain access to such an one
the notary. Accordingly he assembled his friends and we betook ourselves to the notary's house. When we came in to him, we saluted him and sat
with him, and I said to him, "I come to thee as a suitor, desiring the hand of thy daughter in marriage." Quoth he, "I have no daughter befitting this
man." And I rejoined, "God aid thee! My desire is for thee and not for her." (213) But he still refused and his friends said to him, "This is an
honourable man and thine equal in estate, and it is not lawful to thee that thou hinder the girl of her fortune." Quoth he to them, "Verily, my
daughter whom ye seek is passing foul-favoured and in her are all blameworthy qualities." And I said, "I accept her, though she be as thou sayest."
Then said the folk, "Extolled be the perfection of God! A truce to talk! [The thing is settled;] so say the word, how much wilt thou have [to her
dowry]?" Quoth he, "I must have four thousand dinars." And I said, "Hearkening and obedience.".How long will ye admonished be, without avail
or heed? iii. 40..? ? ? ? ? Your image midst mine eye sits nor forsakes me aye; Ye are my moons in gloom of night and shadowtide..? ? ? ? ? How
presents in great store thou didst refuse and eke The givers, great and small, with flouting didst requite..Presently, his father and his mother heard
of the matter; whereupon the former arose and going up to the place, wrote a letter and [presented it to the king, who] read it, and behold, therein
was written, saying, 'Have pity on me, so may God have pity on thee, and hasten not in the slaughter [of my son]; for indeed I acted hastily in a
certain affair and drowned his brother in the sea, and to this day I drink the cup of his anguish. If thou must needs kill him, kill me in his stead.'
Therewith the old merchant prostrated himself before the king and wept; and the latter said to him, 'Tell me thy story.' 'O my lord,' answered the
merchant, 'this youth had a brother and I [in my haste] cast them both into the sea.' And he related to him his story from first to last, whereupon the
king cried out with an exceeding great cry and casting himself down from the throne, embraced his father and brother and said to the former, 'By
Allah, thou art my very father and this is my brother and thy wife is our mother.' And they abode weeping, all three..? ? ? ? ? Our Lord, after
sev'rance, with them hath conjoined us, for he who doth good Shall ne'er disappointed abide and kindnesses kindness entail..Tai, En Numan and the
Arab of the Benou. i. 203..? ? ? ? ? "What is the taste of love?" quoth one, and I replied, "Sweet water 'tis at first; but torment lurks behind.".? ? ? ?
? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.102. The Apples of Paradise ccccxii.Before I entered this corporation, (149) I had a draper's shop
and there used to come to me a man whom I knew not, save by his face, and I would give him what he sought and have patience with him, till he
could pay me. One day, I foregathered with certain of my friends and we sat down to drink. So we drank and made merry and played at Tab; (150)
and we made one of us Vizier and another Sultan and a third headsman..? ? ? ? ? But deemed yourself secure from every changing chance Nor
recked the ebb and flow of Fortune's treacherous tide..53. Abou Hassan es Ziyadi and the Man from Khorassan Night ccxlix.Presently Aboulhusn
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turned to a damsel and called to her; whereupon she came to him and he said to her, "By the protection of God, O damsel, am I Commander of the
Faithful?" "Yes, indeed," answered she; "by the protection of God thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful." Quoth he, "By Allah, thou
liest, O thousandfold strumpet!" Then he turned to the chief eunuch and called to him, whereupon he came to him and kissing the earth before him,
said, "Yes, O Commander of the Faithful." "Who is Commander of the Faithful?" asked Aboulhusn. "Thou," replied the eunuch and Aboulhusn
said, "Thou liest, thousandfold catamite that thou art!" Then he turned to another eunuch and said to him, "O my chief, (20) by the protection of
God, am I Commander of the Faithful?" "Ay, by Allah, O my lord!" answered he. "Thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of
the Lord of the Worlds." Aboulhusn laughed at himself and misdoubted of his reason and was perplexed at what he saw and said, "In one night I
am become Khalif! Yesterday I was Aboulhusn the Wag, and to-day I am Commander of the Faithful." Then the chief eunuch came up to him and
said, "O Commander of the Faithful, (the name of God encompass thee!) thou art indeed Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the
Worlds!" And the slave-girls and eunuchs came round about him, till he arose and abode wondering at his case..Then he called Sitt el Milah and
said to her, "The house [wherein thou lodgest] and that which is therein Is a guerdon [from me] to thy lord. So do thou take him and depart with
him in the safeguard of God the Most High; but absent not yourselves from our presence." [So she went forth with Noureddin and] when she came
to the house, she found that the Commander of the Faithful had sent them gifts galore and abundance of good things. As for Noureddin, he sent for
his father and mother and appointed him agents and factors in the city of Damascus, to take the rent of the houses and gardens and khans and baths;
and they occupied themselves with collecting that which accrued to him and sending it to him every year. Meanwhile, his father and mother came
to him, with that which they had of monies and treasures and merchandise, and foregathering with their son, saw that he was become of the chief
officers of the Commander of the Faithful and of the number of his session-mates and entertainers, wherefore they rejoiced in reunion with him and
he also rejoiced in them..Then he thrust his feet into boots and girt him with a sword and a girdle and bound about his middle a quiver and a bow
and arrows. Moreover, he put money in his pocket and thrust into his sleeve letters-patent addressed to the governor of Ispahan, bidding him assign
to Rustem Khemartekeni a monthly allowance of a hundred dirhems and ten pounds of bread and five pounds of meat and enrol him among the
Turks under his commandment. Then he took him up and carrying him forth, left him in one of the mosques..?Story of King Dadbin and His
Viziers..Some months after this, I met him again under arrest, in the midst of the guards and officers of the police, and he said to them, "Seize
yonder man." So they laid hands on me and carried me to the chief of the police, who said, "What hast thou to do with this fellow?" The thief
turned to me and looking a long while in my face, said, "Who took this man?" Quoth the officers, "Thou badest us take him; so we took him." And
he said, "I seek refuge with God! I know not this man, nor knoweth he me; and I said not that to you but of a man other than this." So they released
me, and awhile afterward the thief met me in the street and saluted me, saying, "O my lord, fright for fright! Hadst thou taken aught from me, thou
hadst had a part in the calamity." (146) And I said to him, "God [judge] between thee and me!" And this is what I have to tell'.160. The Ruined
Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dcccxcvi.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Sewab (228) cccxxxiv.So each of them fared on with that which was
with him and gave not over going till they met in one of the inns (33) and each complained to the other of that which he had abidden of travel [in
quest of custom] and of the lack of demand for his wares. Now each of them had it in mind to cheat his fellow; so El Merouzi said to Er Razi, 'Wilt
thou sell me that?' 'Yes,' answered he, and the other continued, 'And wilt thou buy that which is with me?' Er Razi assented; so they agreed upon
this and each of them sold his fellow that which was with him [in exchange for the other's ware]; after which they bade each other farewell and
parted. As soon as they were out of each other's sight, they examined their loads, to see what was therein, and one of them found that he had a load
of sheep's dung and the other that he had a load of goat's dung; whereupon each of them turned back in quest of his fellow. They met in the inn
aforesaid and laughed at each other and cancelling their bargain, agreed to enter into partnership and that all that they had of money and other good
should be in common between them, share and share alike..When Sindbad the Sailor had made an end of his story, he bade his servant give the
porter an hundred mithcals of gold and said to him, "How now, my brother! Hast ever in the world heard of one whom such calamities have betided
as have betided me and hath any suffered that which I have suffered of afflictions or undergone that which I have undergone of hardships?
Wherefore it behoveth that I have these pleasures in requital of that which I have undergone of travail and humiliations." So the porter came
forward and kissing the merchant's hands, said to him, "O my lord, thou hast indeed suffered grievous perils and hast well deserved these
bounteous favours [that God hath vouchsafed thee]. Abide, then, O my lord, in thy delights and put away from thee [the remembrance of] thy
troubles; and may God the Most High crown thine enjoyments with perfection and accomplish thy days in pleasance until the hour of thine
admission [to His mercy]!".O thou that blamest me for my heart and railest at my ill, ii. 101..When King Kisra heard this, he redoubled in
loveliking for her and affection and said to her, 'Do what thou wilt.' So he let bring a litter and carrying her therein to his dwelling-place, married
her and entreated her with the utmost honour. Then he sent a great army to King Dadbin and fetching him and his vizier and the chamberlain,
caused bring them before him, unknowing what he purposed with them. Moreover, he caused set up for Arwa a pavilion in the courtyard of his
palace and she entered therein and let down the curtain before herself. When the servants had set their seats and they had seated themselves, Arwa
raised a corner of the curtain and said, 'O Kardan, rise to thy feet, for it befitteth not that thou sit in the like of this assembly, before this mighty
King Kisra.' When the vizier heard these words, his heart quaked and his joints were loosened and of his fear, he rose to his feet. Then said she to
him, 'By the virtue of Him who hath made thee stand in this place of standing [up to judgment], and thou abject and humiliated, I conjure thee
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speak the truth and say what prompted thee to lie against me and cause me go forth from my house and from the hand of my husband and made
thee practise thus against a man, (117) a true believer, and slay him. This is no place wherein leasing availeth nor may prevarication be therein.'.As
for the vizier, the sultan discovereth unto him his affairs, private and public; and know, O king, that the similitude of thee with the people is that of
the physician with the sick man; and the condition (169) of the vizier is that he be truthful in his sayings, trustworthy in all his relations, abounding
in compassion for the folk and in tender solicitude over them. Indeed, it is said, O king, that good troops (170) are like the druggist; if his perfumes
reach thee not, thou still smallest the sweet scent of them; and ill troops are like the black-smith; if his sparks burn thee not, thou smellest his
nauseous smell. So it behoveth thee take unto thyself a virtuous vizier, a man of good counsel, even as thou takest unto thee a wife displayed before
thy face, for that thou hast need of the man's righteousness for thine own amendment, (171) seeing that, if thou do righteously, the commons will
do likewise, and if thou do evil, they also will do evil.".When the king heard this from the vizier, he bade him go away [and he withdrew to his
house]..? ? ? ? ? Compared with thine enjoyment, the hardest things are light To win and all things distant draw near and easy be.."When I returned
from my fifth voyage, I gave myself up to eating and drinking and passed my time in solace and delight and forgot that which I had suffered of
stresses and afflictions, nor was it long before the thought of travel again presented itself to my mind and my soul hankered after the sea. So I
brought out the goods and binding up the bales, departed from Baghdad, [intending] for certain of the lands, and came to the sea-coast, where I
embarked in a stout ship, in company with a number of other merchants of like mind with myself, and we [set out and] sailed till we came among
certain distant islands and found ourselves in difficult and dangerous case..? ? ? ? ? i. The Woman who made her Husband Sift Dust
dcccclxxxvi.Accordingly, Ishac bade admit her; so she entered, and when her eyes fell upon the Commander of the Faithful, she kissed the earth
before him and said, 'Peace be upon thee, O Commander of the Faithful and asylum of the people of the faith and reviver of justice among all
creatures! May God make plain the treading of thy feet and vouchsafe thee enjoyment of that which He hath bestowed on thee and make Paradise
thy harbourage and the fire that of thine enemies!' Quoth Er Reshid, 'And on thee be peace, O damsel! Sit.' So she sat down and he bade her sing;
whereupon she took the lute and tightening its strings, played thereon in many modes, so that the Commander of the Faithful and Jaafer were
confounded and like to fly for delight. Then she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? o. The King's Son and the
Merchant's Wife dxci.The billows of thy love o'erwhelm me passing sore, ii. 226..?STORY OF THE THREE MEN AND OUR LORD
JESUS..Akil rejoiced in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of his enemy and all in his camp rejoiced also and cast dresses of honour upon
Aamir. Moreover, Akil bade go forth to meet El Abbas, and commanded that none, great or small, freeman or slave, should tarry behind. So they
did his bidding and going forth all, met El Abbas at three parasangs' distance from the camp. When they met him, they all dismounted from their
horses and Akil and he embraced and clapped hands. (95) Then they returned, rejoicing in the coming of El Abbas and the slaughter of their enemy,
to the camp, where tents were pitched for the new-comers and carpets spread and game killed and beasts slaughtered and royal guest-meals spread;
and on this wise they abode twenty days, in the enjoyment of all delight and solace of life..? ? ? ? ? After your loss, nor trace of me nor vestige
would remain, Did not the hope of union some whit my strength sustain..? ? ? ? ? Me, till I stricken was therewith, to love thou didst excite, And
with estrangement now, alas! heap'st sorrows on my spright..When King Bekhtzeman heard this, his heart was comforted and he said in himself, 'I
put my trust in God. If He will, I shall overcome mine enemy by the might of God the Most High.' So he said to the folk, ' Know ye not who I am?'
and they answered, ' No, by Allah.' Quoth he, 'I am King Bekhtzeman.' When they heard this and knew that it was indeed he, they dismounted from
their horses and kissed his stirrup, to do him honour, and said to him, 'O king, why hast thou thus adventured thyself?' Quoth he, 'Indeed, my life is
a light matter to me and I put my trust in God the Most High, looking to Him for protection.' And they answered him, saying, 'May this suffice
thee! We will do with thee that which is in our power and whereof thou art worthy: comfort thy heart, for we will succour thee with our goods and
our lives, and we are his chief officers and the most in favour with him of all folk. So we will take thee with us and cause the folk follow after thee,
for that the inclination of the people, all of them, is to thee.' Quoth he, 'Do that unto which God the Most High enableth you.'.? ? ? ? ? The road of
right thou hast made straight, that erst was crooked grown; Yea, for its path of old had fall'n to ruin and decay..? ? ? ? ? And whenas the dogs at a
fountain have lapped, The lions to drink of the water forbear.".Mamoun (El) El Hakim bi Amrillah, The Merchant and the Favourite of the Khalif,
iii. 171.."Out on thee!" exclaimed the king. "How great is thy craft and thy talk! Tell me, what was their story." And the youth said, "O king,.? ? ? ?
? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother clviii.Then said the Khalif to her, "I lie and my eunuch lieth, and thou liest and thy
waiting-woman lieth; so methinks we were best go, all four of us together, that we may see which of us telleth the truth." Quoth Mesrour, "Come,
let us go, that I may put this ill-omened old woman to shame (37) and deal her a sound drubbing for her lying." And she answered him, saying, "O
dotard, is thy wit like unto my wit? Indeed, thy wit is as the hen's wit." Mesrour was incensed at her words and would have laid violent hands on
her, but the Lady Zubeideh warded him off from her and said to him, "Her sooth-fastness will presently be distinguished from thy sooth-fastness
and her leasing from thy leasing.".?Story of King Bekhtzeman..? ? ? ? ? When the flies light on food, from the platter my hand I raise, though my
spirit should long for the fare;.The Tenth Day..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Officer's Story dccccxxxii.148. The Lovers of Medina dcxcvi.The Khalif
marvelled at my speech and said, 'How great is this king! Indeed, his letter testifieth of him; and as for the magnificence of his dominion, thou hast
acquainted us with that which thou hast seen; so, by Allah, he hath been given both wisdom and dominion.' Then he bestowed on me largesse and
dismissed me, so I returned to my house and paid the poor-rate (216) and gave alms and abode in my former easy and pleasant case, forgetting the
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grievous stresses I had suffered. Yea, I cast out from my heart the cares of travel and traffic and put away travail from my thought and gave myself
up to eating and drinking and pleasure and delight.".? ? ? ? ? b. The Fakir and his Pot of Butter dccccii.."There was once a king in the land of
Teberistan, by name Dadbin, and he had two viziers, called one Zourkhan and the other Kardan. The Vizier Zourkhan had a daughter, there was not
in her time a handsomer than she nor yet a chaster nor a more pious, for she was a faster, a prayer and a worshipper of God the Most High, and her
name was Arwa. Now Dadbin heard tell of her charms; so his heart clave to her and he called the vizier [her father] and said to him, 'I desire of thee
that thou marry me to thy daughter.' Quoth Zourkhan, 'Allow me to consult her, and if she consent, I will marry thee with her.' And the king said,
'Hasten unto this.'.5. Noureddin Ali of Cairo and his Son Bedreddin Hassan xx.When the morning morrowed, he assembled the cadis and judges
and assessors and sending for the Magian and the two youths and their mother, questioned them of their case, whereupon the two young men began
and said, 'We are the sons of the king Such-an-one and enemies and wicked men got the mastery of out realm; so our father fled forth with us and
wandered at a venture, for fear of the enemies.' [And they recounted to him all that had betided them, from beginning to end.] Quoth he, 'Ye tell a
marvellous story; but what hath [Fate] done with your father?' 'We know not how fortune dealt with him after our loss,' answered they; and he was
silent..When she had made an end of her song, the Commander of the Faithful said to her, "O damsel, thou art in love." "Yes," answered she. And
he said, "With whom?" Quoth she, "With my lord and my master, my love for whom is as the love of the earth for rain, or as the love of the female
for the male; and indeed the love of him is mingled with my flesh and my blood and hath entered into the channels of my bones. O Commander of
the Faithful, whenas I call him to mind, mine entrails are consumed, for that I have not accomplished my desire of him, and but that I fear to die,
without seeing him, I would assuredly kill myself." And he said, "Art thou in my presence and bespeakest me with the like of these words? I will
assuredly make thee forget thy lord.".When El Abbas heard Hudheifeh's challenge and saw Saad in this case, he came up to the latter and said to
him, "Wilt thou give me leave to reply to him and I will stand thee in stead in the answering of him and the going forth to battle with him and will
make myself thy sacrifice?" Saad looked at him and seeing valour shining from between his eyes, said to him, "O youth, by the virtue of the
Chosen [Prophet,] (whom God bless and keep,) tell me [who thou art and] whence thou comest to our succour." "This is no place for questioning,"
answered the prince; and Saad said to him, "O champion, up and at Hudheifeh! Yet, if his devil prove too strong for thee, afflict not thyself in thy
youth." (71) Quoth El Abbas, "It is of Allah that help is to be sought," (72) and taking his arms, fortified his resolution and went down [into the
field], as he were a castle of the castles or a piece of a mountain..Thiefs Story, The, ii. 165..She abode awaiting him thus till the end of the month,
but discovered no tidings of him neither happened upon aught of his trace; wherefore she was troubled with an exceeding perturbation and
despatching her servants hither and thither in quest of him, abode in the sorest that might be of grief and concern. When it was the beginning of the
new month, she arose in the morning and bidding cry him throughout the city, sat to receive visits of condolence, nor was there any in the city but
betook himself to her, to condole with her; and they were all concerned for her, nothing doubting but she was a man..Whenas mine eyes behold
thee not, that day, iii. 47..My fortitude fails, my endeavour is vain, ii. 95..When the morning morrowed, he recited the following verses:.It befell
one day that the king's son came to me, after his father had withdrawn, and said to me, "Harkye, Ibn Nafil" "At thy service, O my lord," answered I;
and he said, "I would have thee tell me an extraordinary story and a rare matter, that thou hast never related either to me or to my father Jemhour."
"O my lord," rejoined I, "what story is this that thou desirest of me and of what kind shall it be of the kinds?" Quoth he, "It matters little what it is,
so it be a goodly story, whether it befell of old days or in these times." "O my lord," said I, "I know many stories of various kinds; so whether of the
kinds preferrest thou, and wilt thou have a story of mankind or of the Jinn?" "It is well," answered he; "if thou have seen aught with thine eyes and
heard it with thine ears, [tell it me."Then he bethought himself] and said to me, "I conjure thee by my life, tell me a story of the stories of the Jinn
and that which thou hast heard and seen of them!" "O my son," replied I, "indeed thou conjurest [me] by a mighty conjuration; so [hearken and
thou shalt] hear the goodliest of stories, ay, and the most extraordinary of them and the pleasantest and rarest." Quoth the prince, "Say on, for I am
attentive to thy speech." And I said, "Know, then, O my son, that.? ? ? ? ? The camel-leader singing came with the belov'd; our wish Accomplished
was and we were quit of all the railers' prate..? ? ? ? ? Deem not, O youth, that I to thee incline; indeed, no part Have I in those who walk the ways,
the children of the tent. (87).Sixth Officer's Story, The, ii. 146..When the night darkened on her, she called him to mind and her heart clave to him
and sleep visited her not; and on this wise she abode days and nights, till she sickened and abstained from food. So her lord went in to her and said
to her, "O Sitt el Milah, how findest thou thyself?" "O my lord," answered she, "I am dead without recourse and I beseech thee to bring me my
shroud, so I may look on it before my death." Therewithal he went out from her, sore concerned for her, and betook himself to a friend of his, a
draper, who had been present on the day when the damsel was cried [for sale]. Quoth his friend to him, "Why do I see thee troubled?" And he
answered, "Sitt el Milah is at the point of death and these three days she hath neither eaten nor drunken. I questioned her to-day of her case and she
said, 'O my lord, buy me a shroud, so I may look on it before my death.'" Quoth the draper, "Methinks nought ails her but that she is enamoured of
the young Damascene and I counsel thee to mention his name to her and avouch to her that he hath foregathered with thee on her account and is
desirous of coming to thy house, so he may hear somewhat of her singing. If she say, 'I reck not of him, for there is that to do with me which
distracteth me from the Damascene and from other than he,' know that she saith sooth concerning her sickness; but, if she say to thee other than
this, acquaint me therewith.'".When the Khalif heard this, her speech pleased him and he strained her to his bosom. Then he went forth from her
and locked the door upon her, as before; whereupon she took the book and sat looking in it awhile. Presently, she laid it down and taking the lute,
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tightened its strings. Then she smote thereon, after a wondrous fashion, such as would have moved inanimate things [to delight], and fell to singing
marvellous melodies and chanting the following verses:.When he was gone, the old man bade the trooper wash the kitchen-vessels and made ready
passing goodly food. When the king returned, he set the meat before him, and he tasted food whose like he had never known; whereat he marvelled
and asked who had dressed it. So they acquainted him with the old man's case and he summoned him to his presence and awarded him a handsome
recompense. (207) Moreover, he commanded that they should cook together, he and the cook, and the old man obeyed his commandment..? ? ? ? ?
Nor troops have I nor henchmen nor one to lend me aid Save God, to whom, my Maker, my voice in praise I rear..Endeavour against Persistent Ill
Fortune, Of the Uselessness of, i. 70..After he had slain him, he fell into repentance and mourning and chagrin waxed upon him, and none, who
questioned him, would he acquaint with the cause thereof, nor, of his love for his wife, did he tell her of this, and whenas she asked him of [the
cause of] his grief, he answered her not. When the viziers knew of Abou Temam's death, they rejoiced with an exceeding joy and knew that the
king's grief arose from regret for him. As for Ilan Shah, he used, after this, to betake himself by night to the sleeping-chamber of the two boys and
spy upon them, so he might hear what they said concerning his wife. As he stood one night privily at the door of their chamber, he saw them spread
out the gold before them and play with it and heard one of them say, 'Out on us! What doth this gold profit us? For that we cannot buy aught
therewith neither spend it upon ourselves. Nay, but we have sinned against Abou Temam and done him to death unjustly.' And the other answered,
'Had we known that the king would presently kill him, we had not done what we did.'.They tell that Haroun er Reshid was sitting one day to do
away grievances, when there came up to him a woman and said to him, "O Commander of the Faithful, may God accomplish thine affair and cause
thee rejoice in that which He hath given thee and increase thee in elevation! Indeed, thou hast done justice (85) and wrought equitably." (86) Quoth
the Khalif to those who were present with him, "Know ye what this woman meaneth by her saying?" And they answered, "Of a surety, she meaneth
not otherwise than well, O Commander of the Faithful." "Nay," rejoined Haroun; "she purposeth only in this an imprecation against me. As for her
saying, 'God accomplish thine affair!' she hath taken it from the saying of the poet, 'When an affair is accomplished, its abatement (87) beginneth.
Beware of cessation, whenas it is said, "It is accomplished."' As for her saying 'God cause thee rejoice in that which He hath given thee,' she took it
from the saying of God the Most High, 'Till, whenas they rejoiced in that which they were given, we took them suddenly and lo, they were
confounded!' (88) As for her saying, 'God increase thee in elevation!' she took it from the saying of the poet, 'No bird flieth and riseth up on high,
but, like as he flieth, he falleth.' And as for her saying, 'Indeed, thou hast done justice and wrought equitably,' it is from the saying of the Most
High, '[If ye deviate (89) or lag behind or turn aside, verily, God of that which ye do is aware;' (90) and] 'As for the transgressors,' (91) they are fuel
for hell[-fire]." (92).When the evening evened, the king sat in his sitting- chamber and sending for his vizier, bade him relate the story of the
wealthy man who lost his wealth and his wit. So he said, "Know, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? r. The Heathcock and the Tortoises dcxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? b.
Bakoun's Story of the Hashish-Eater cxliii.? ? ? ? ? Except I be appointed a day [to end my pain], I'll weep until mine eyelids with blood their tears
ensue..? ? ? ? ? Like a sun at the end of a cane in a hill of sand, She shines in a dress of the hue of pomegranate flower.
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